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Dear YMCA Members, 

 
The Boonslick Heartland YMCA continues to be a great asset to the Boonslick area. We’ve 

had some significant accomplishment in 2016 and continue to grow and expand the services we of-

fer.  We did end up losing two good Y staff members, Ginny Matthews and Andrea Kleinsorge, in 

2016 to other opportunities.  But as the saying goes, when one door closes, another opens. With this 

transition we were happy to have Marc Jannin, Tammy Huntsperger, and John Stralka join the Y 

family. Our hope is that 2017 will be more consistent, and produce opportunities that keep the Y 

moving forward. 

Operationally speaking, we increased our membership units slightly from 2015 to 2016, but 

showed a significant increase towards the end of 2016 finishing the year with our highest member-

ship numbers ever at 1,162!  We also finished the year with just over a 72% retention rate, which is 

excellent! We increased membership revenue by $19,500 from 2015 to 2016. Parking is something 

we are continuing to address and have started the process of adding more parking spaces. The 

YMCA conducted a successful Do or Die Half Marathon in collaboration with the school district rais-

ing over $5,000. We had another great year of Dancing with the Stars which brought in more money 

than 2015 by $6,000 and just fell short of raising $22,000.  

Regarding program improvements, we expanded our youth basketball program to include 

Glasgow, which was 24 kids and increased overall participation by 40 kids.  Along with youth pro-

gramming in Glasgow, we also started adult aerobic classes.  We collaborated with CMU to start 

swim lessons and water aerobics in Fayette. Our summer camp numbers were down, but all of the 

other programs increased in participant numbers (T-ball, Basketball, Soccer, Gymnastics, and 

Swimming). Finally, we continue to offer an excellent wellness challenge each January. 

From a financial standpoint, we are finishing another good fiscal year with an operating sur-

plus of around $54,000.  The YMCA’s net income is $30,468 better than the budget.  We have paid 

off the first equipment loan and have received over $800,000 in revenue two years in a row! In addi-

tion to all of this, we have received several grants including the Boonville Community Foundation 

grant of $1,500, the Laura Shannon Redman grant of $4,000, and the Missouri River Relief Grant of 

$5,000.  

I speak on behalf of the board when I say that we greatly appreciate your support of the 

YMCA and for assisting us in achieving our mission. Albert 

Einstein said, “Only a life lived in the service others is worth 

living.” I used this quote in my message last year, but it is just 

to darn good! It has truly been an honor to serve this organiza-

tion as its Chief Volunteer Officer, and I look forward, with 

great enthusiasm, to what 2017 has to offer. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Evan Melkersman 

Chief Volunteer Officer 

Boonslick Heartland YMCA 

 

A Message from our President! 
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Now that 2016 is in the books, we can look back and appreciate all of the good things that tran-

spired: 

1. Membership saw an overall increase in 2016 due to the renovations and upgrades in equipment 

that took place in 2014 and 2015.  Overall, we saw an increase in membership revenue and an 

increase in retention. 

2. We had the opportunity to hire two great staff in 2016, Tammy Huntsperger and Marc Jannin.  

Both have had a tremendous impact on the Y and the people we serve. 

3. Another great year of Dancing with the Local Stars in 2016 raising just shy of $22,000. 

4. We expanded our program offerings to Glasgow and Fayette.  We added aerobic classes and 

youth sports in Glasgow as well as Fayette.  Along with youth programs in Fayette, we also 

added adult water aerobics and swim lessons at the CMU aquatic center. 

5. We received high marks on our 21st Century grant audit.  This is an audit performed every 3 

years or so with representatives of the 21st Century grant which is a federal grant and very 

picky about their transparency and measurables. 

6. Very successful Do or Die Half Marathon collaboration with the Boonville School District and 

students from BHS.  We raised just over $5,000 to give back to students and BHS. 

2016 Significant Accomplishments 
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Mission Oriented Programs  
 The Y provided just over $90,000 in financial assistance in 2016.  Just over $50,000 for mem-

bership assistance to 261 different families.  The Y also provided $43,450 to children for youth 

programs in 2016 serving 144 different children. 

 Family Fun Nights—popcorn, movie and lots of fun.  Free to the community. 

 Healthy Holiday Challenge—Healthy Living incentive challenges.  Free to the community. 

 SPLASH—Free swim lessons to 2nd graders in the community. 

 Breakfast with the Easter Bunny—Collaboration with Kiwanis Club.  We provide a breakfast 

and activities, while the Kiwanis Club provides the Easter egg hunt.  Free to community. 

 Summer Camp—The Y provides a very quality summer camp program that focuses on summer 

learning and healthy living.  What really makes this camp special is affordability. 

 Healthy Kids Day—In collaboration with CCMH, we host a healthy living theme with lots of 

activities and educational materials for anyone in the community. 

 Taste of the Week—In collaboration with CMU, nursing students travel to classrooms in the 

community to teach about nutrition and healthy eating. 

 Health Screenings—In collaboration with Boone Medical Group, we offer everyone in the com-

munity the chance to get a wellness checkup. 

 Active Older Adults—The Y offers several classes with the focus of serving the older adult com-

munity, both on land and in water.  In 2016, we took water aerobics to Fayette and collaborated 

with CMU to offer classes in their aquatic center. 

 Pedaling for Polio—The Y assists Rotary in raising money to help cure polio around the world. 

 Missouri River Relief Grant—The Y received a state grant to help educate the community about 

the importance of caring for the “Big Muddy” by having our youth do artwork for their new cen-

ter. 

 Missouri 25—Our Y CEO sits on the Board of Directors for a state wide non-profit that works 

on state wide health and education initiatives.  

 Atiyyah Ellison Sports Camp—The Y assists Atiyyah in offering his free camp to all youth in 

the area.  The camp focuses on hard work, positive attitudes and strong character. 

 Ricketts Trail Improvement—The Y provided some funding for improvement to the Ricketts 

Trail in Fayette. 
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     Operations 

Gross Income      $806,155 

Total Expenses (minus depreciation) $752,083 

   Net Income for 2015        $54,072 

 

Capital  

Income        $0 

Expenses        $19,949 

Loan Payments      $30,906 

Total Income (minus depreciation)  $3,217 

  

Cash Accounts 

 Operating Account $8,881 

 Restricted Funds  $42,774 

 Reserves   $128,844 

 Endowment   $31,609 

 Total Cash   $212,108 

Fixed Assets    $557,808 
 

Liabilities    $49254 

Total Liab. & Equity  $791,276 

Profit & Loss Statement (unaudited) 

Balance Sheet (unaudited) 
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Financials 

Membership      $103,788 

Administration  $291,171 

Fundraising         $2,760 

Family Life           $200,172 

Camp                   $17,988 

Sports                  $20,497 

Aquatics              $59,654 

Wellness              $53,302 

Membership
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Sports
6%

Aquatics
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Income Percentages by Department for 
2016

Membership
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Administration
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Fundraising
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Camp
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Expense Percentages by Department for 
2016

Membership      $370,583 

Administration  $11,023 

Fundraising         $65,779 

Family Life           $207,104 

Camp                   $58,773 

Sports                  $49,682 

Aquatics              $16,792 

Wellness              $26,233 



Board of Directors 

Chair 

Evan Melkersman 

Vice Chair 

Jodee Stock 

Treasurer 

Kristina Hahn 

Secretary 

Michelle Oliver 

 

Cedric Ganaway 

Brett Cooper 

Donnie Conz 

Mike Poindexter 

Andy Sarrazin 

Dennis Huff 

Jasen Matyas 
Dave Johnson 
Jeff Koa 
Travis Thacher 
 
Thank you to these vol-
unteers for their dedica-
tion to the Y. It is with 
this great leadership we 
are able to succeed. 
 

 
Administrative Staff 

Matt Schneringer 
       Executive Director 
Vanessa Dorman 

Associate Exec. Dir. 
Jack Terrell 

Mission Impact 
Director 

Marc Jannin 
Youth Development 

 Director 
Tammy Huntsperger 

Member Engagement 
Director 

Andrea Kleinsorge 
Sports Coord. 

Jeremiah Jackson 
LJ Daly Coord. 

 
Support Staff 
Mille Dorman 
Christy Rehagen 
Angie Esser 
Tanneal Cheshire 
Emma Goff 
Jody Bass 
Ryan Hackman 
Jennifer White 
Pete Rodman 
Theresa Krebs 
Tashia Martin 
Zac Ruffolo 
Greg Gerke 

Crystal Hutton-Hult 
Julie Hull 
Marie Pope 
Donna Gerling 
Terri McNeal 
Marcey Caldwell 
Kate Peterson 
Samantha Roberts 
Tyler Drew 
MJ Goff 
Emilyn OôLaughlin 
Jeremiah Jackson 
Melissa Slatinsky 
Emily Wade 
Taylor Klock 
Marnie Rogers 
Madison Maupin 
Whitney Fahrendorf 
Colton Bruce 
Hannah Huntsperger 
 
Volunteers 
Jenny Johnson 
Dave Johnson 
Doug Gramlich 
Justin Hahn 
Ashley Buerkey 
Jeff & Deanna Koa 
Cathy Gochenour 
Bonnie Gerke 
Rebecca Gramlich 
Brett Cooper 

Board of Directors, Dedicated Staff, Key Volunteers 
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Doug Abele 
Donnie Conz 
Jodee Stock 
Sam Giroux 
Michelle Oliver 
Evan Melkersman 
Karen Farris 
John Sponaugle 
Jim Niederjohn 
Donna Gerling 
Susan Felten 
Mike Poindexter 
Kyle Rehagen 
Ben Biehl 
 
 
Thank you  to all the 
sports coaches & ref-
erees, Special Events 
& Fundraising volun-
teers 
 
 

 Summer Camp 
 Adventure Club 
 Swim Lessons 
 Swim Team 
 Tumbling / Gymnastics 
 Wrestling 
 Youth Volleyball 
 Youth Basketball 
 Adult Basketball 
 Adult Softball 
 Teen Formal Dance 
 Youth T-Ball 
 Youth Soccer 
 Healthy Living Challenges 
 Adult Volleyball 

2016 Programs  

 Do or Die Half Mara-
thon 

 St. Pattyôs Day Race 

 Turkey Trot 

 Triathlon 

 Water Aerobics 

 Aerobic Classes 

  
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First Christian Church 
Greg and Rhonda Schneringer 
Stumph Dentistry, D.D.S., P.C 
Sisters Supportive Living 
Edward Jones 
Joe MachensðFord, Lincoln 
Frank and Julie Thacher 
Central Methodist University 
Rotary Club 
Ken & Michelle Oliver 
John & Gail Sponaugle 

John & Nancy Ward 
Gary & Karla Anderson 
Dave & Jennifer Johnson 
Columbia Honda 
Boone Hospital Center 
Rick Ball Auto Mall 

Jack & Jennifer Terrell 
Gerding, Korte & Chitwood 
Chuck & Carol Harris 
Joyce Lake 
Tom & Sandy Halford 
Brett & Terry Cooper 
Paul & Debbie Davis 
Charlie & Sandy Melkersman 
Christi Angelo 
Lions Club 
David & Donna Wrenn 
Carolyn Koerner 
Jodee & Michael Stock 
Joann Sullivan 
Phyllis Reesman 
Robert & Kathleen Conway 
Becky & Terry Ehlers 
Cooper County Animal Hospital 
Gerald Kronk 
Jeanie Gordon 
Yvonne Kempf 
Tom & Betty Maxwell 
MFA Agri Service 
Jody Bass 
BJC Healthcare 
Celeste Bowman 
Ken & Mona Brownfield 
Tim & Brenda Campbell 
Central Mo Glass & More 
Van & Susan Donley 
Tom & Eileen Fangman 
Tony & Donna Gerling 
Charles & Elaine Gramlich 
Joe & Laura Gramlich 
Greis Trucking & Excavating 
Allen & Connie Hackman 
Pete & Jane Rodman 
The Sarrazin Family 
Jim & Lou Ann Snell 
Connie Whitehurse 
James & Lori Woods 
 
 

Major Donors 

Donors  
United Methodist Men 
Cecil Yeager 
Robert & Coletta Eichenberger 
Stephanie Young 
Pete & Julie Soener 
Andrew & Kristine Stodgel 
Patty Dick 
Bobby & Marsha Kempf 
Jim & Karen Niederjohn 
Sandi & Ken Rahm 
Carol Schenck 
Serck Tax & Accounting, Inc. 
Donald & Margaret Scott 
Richard & Dorothy Bell 
Brent & Karen Brockmeyer 
Browning Hardware 
C&R Grocery 
Central Realty 
Donnie & Linda Conz 
Copies Etc. 
Wade Davis 
Phyllis & Bill Faulks 
Scott & Hayley Fox 
Imhoffôs Hometown Appliance 
Skip & Pamela Jaeger 
Jason & Johanna Johns 
Vickie & Chris Zeller 
Matt & Jennifer Schneringer 
TC & Linette Meller 
Brian Mesik 
Warren & Marilyn Morse 
Joe Pangburn 
William & Nancy Parker 
Lester & Judith Peters 
Pilot Grove Coop Elevator 
Bill & Pam Rapp 
Francis & Melody Reardon 
Melinda Richardson 
Earl Wessing 
Jeff & Lori Wessing 
 

Heritage Club 
Dr. William A &  Joyce G. Abele 
Steven & Theresa  Hendrix 
Bill & Vicki Kueny 
Frank & Julie Thacher 
 
 

Thank you for your  
commitment to the future 

of the YMCA. 

Ricky & Judy Powell 
Don & Jill Campbell 
Michael & Mary Beth Conway 
David & Karen Day 
Boonville Abstract & Title Co. 
Ken & Sandy Farris 
Ada & Wes Gingrich 
Gordon Jewelers 
Schlotzhauer Auto 
Gill & Martha Jewett 
Dan & Sharlene Kammerich 
Snappôs Hardware 
Sharon & Gary Pike 
Evelyn & Brett Rogers 
Kurt & Jo Rohr 
Rita & Larry Sanders 
Diana Thomas & Julius Brady 
Medical Arts Pharmacy 
Bill & Beverly Campbell 
Mark & Kathleen Maier 
AAUW 
Richard & Danielle Blanck 
Amanda Blumhorst 
Marvin Eichelberger 
Hillyard Inc. 
Steve & Susan Hage 
Patrick Hanna & Jeanne Pascale 
Greg & Julie Herpin 
Robert & Lucille Horne 
Jason & Tammy Huntsperger 
Jeff & Deanna Koa 
Bill Kueny 
Glenn & Misty Langston 
Mark & Sara Loesing 
Larry & Judy Long 
Collin & Sarah Marriott 
Evan Melkersman 
Josh Snoddy 
Bryan & Katherine Waibel 
Bobby  & Arlene Welliver 
Womenôs Fellowship Evangelical UCC 
 
 
 



Phone: 660-882-8500 

Fax: 660-882-2599 

Email: ymca@boonville.k12.mo.us 

 

The Boonslick Heartland YMCA started in August 1999. 

The YMCA shared Johnston Field House with Kemper Mil-

itary School until it closed in May 2002. The City of Boon-

ville purchased Kemper Military School and grounds in 

April 2003.  

The YMCA now occupies the entire Field House, providing 

a safe place for youth and families to swim, play basketball 

or exercise. There have been many changes in the fifteen 

years of operation, from renovations to new equipment to 

new innovative programs. 

The Boonslick Heartland YMCA is part of an international 

movement. The YMCA was founded in 1844 in London, 

England and now is in over 130 countries. The Boonslick 

Heartland YMCA is a member in good standing of the 

YMCA of the USA. 

The staff of the Boonslick Heartland YMCA strive to meet  

the needs of the community. The staff are involved with 

several organization throughout the community. Please feel 

free to give any of the staff any suggestions you might have 

on new and innovative programs. 

Weõre on the web! 

 

www.BoonslickHeartlandYMCA.org  

We are on the web at www.bhymca.org 
 

We are on Facebook! 
 

Send us your email address and we will send 
you monthly newsletters! 

P.O. Box 104 

757 Third Street 

Boonville, MO 65233 


